
Dear Board, 

 

Both my wife and I, Arden and Laura Howell, have seen the planned design for the home Drake and 

Lauren Kelly intend to build on the lot sharing our north property line at . Understanding 

there are always design and other necessary changes during the build process, Laura and I have 

reviewed the design/elevation and are in full support of the designs. 

The lot has been vacant since DJK built our home, completed in 2018. The previous owner used the Kelly 

lot as a dumping ground for excess building materials while completing a home on this property’s 

northern bordered lot. The home Drake and Lauren wish to build would not only be an improvement to 

the neighborhood, but also supports many of the reasons Naperville citizens choose to purchase and 

improve upon these older lots with older homes. 

Lastly, I share a designed swale with this property. It is 11ft wide with the western wall being 30 inches 

tall and the eastern wall peaking around 18 inches. The swale is at the east side of my property and is 

dry most of the year. At least twice a year for the past three years the swale is filled with rainwater 

moving at an extremely high rate of speed with sustained height. The Kelly home will have this swale on 

two of the four property lines. The storm sewers located on the east and west sides of the street cannot 

keep up with the volume of water traveling through our property. I fully understand the Kelly’s rational 

for the design to protect the main floor of their home which also keeps their family safe. 

 

Respectfully, 

 

Arden Howell IV 


